
ChineseBibleSchool.org 

 

Free Online  

Bible School 

(2 Timothy 2:2) 

 

A work of the 

University  

Church of Christ  

San Marcos, TX 

 

Director: 

陳中文 

William Chen 

OFFICE: 25 Lantana Lane, Maxwell, Texas 78656 USA     •     EMAIL: chinesebibleschool@gmail.com    •     WEB: ChineseBibleSchool.org 

MONTHLY REPORT—August 2019 

Thank you very much for your prayers for the online Chinese Bible School work.  

May the Lord bless you with abundant joy, peace, and love.   

We are so excited that the new Chinese video lesson, Christians and Government 

has been completed and uploaded onto our website. You are welcome to view 

and share this video at http://chinesebibleschool.org/video.php?v=zh-hant-

christians-and-government in traditional Chinese or http://chinesebibleschool.org/

video.php?v=zh-hans-christians-and-government  in simplified Chinese.  Another 

video lesson, Biblical View of Same-Sex Marriage, in traditional Chinese is 

completed. We are in the process of converting onscreen graphics to simplified 

Chinese to make the simplified version of the same video. This video should be 

available at the Chinese Bible School website in mid-September. We are thankful 

for the talented brethren at World Video Bible School in contributions of Chinese 

video production. In addition, we are grateful for brother Chin Yong Teh at the 

Skudai Church of Christ in Malaysia for his willingness to share the work of  

onscreen graphic design and production. It is amazing that we are able to work 

together from opposite sides of the world by the help of internet technology.    

In addition to the above two topical video lessons, we have completed four 

manuscripts for The Story of Jesus video lessons 33-36. The themes of these 

lessons are “Lord, Teach us to Pray,” “the Feast of Dedication,” “the Parables of 

the Lost Sheep, Lost Coin, and Prodigal Son,” and  “the Parables of the 

Unrighteous Steward and the Story of the Rich Man and Lazarus,” respectively.   

Our Tencent QQ online Bible study group has completed studying The Story of 

Jesus video lessons 29-32 this month. I am thankful for the students who are 

willing to study God’s word and do the homework in answering the provided 

questions. Starting from September, we will switch the gear to a biblical word 

study. This study would help students appreciate more about the words presented 

in the scriptures.  

It is the time of year when congregations start making their budgets for the next 

year. We are thankful for your continued generosity which makes this work 

possible. We hope that in the year 2020, we will be able to keep current 

contributions or even to increase the contributors to expand this work. The 

harvests always are plentiful but the laborers are few. We hope and pray that the 

Lord will send more laborers for this Lord’s work. If you know of brethren who 

might be interested in becoming part of our work, please forward this report to 

them or contact me at chinesebibleschool@gmail.com. Your sharing our website 

ChineseBibleSchool.org to others would be greatly appreciated.   

All the Chinese video online views were over 10,000 in the month of August. 

May the thanks be to the Lord, for it is His work we do. 
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